
1989876921-58186-18017-167-85 
From: Clarice E Ransom <cransom@usgs.gov> 
Sent: Tue, 17 Aug 2010 16:08:05 
To: GS FOIA 0134 <foia0134@usgs.gov> 
subject: Fw: FYI: NOAA press release re newest Joint Analysis Group (JAG) report on 
subsurface oil 

sincerely, 

clarice Nassif Ransom 

Public Affairs specialist 

office of communications 

u.s. Geological survey 

703-648-4299 

cransom@usgs.gov 

www.usgs.gov 

Forwarded by clarice E Ransom/oo/uSGS/OOI on 08/17/2010 04:07 PM 

From: Mark K sogge/oo/uSGS/OOI 

To: mcnutt@usgs.gov 

Cc: stephen E Hammond/GEOG/USGS/OOI@USGS, vic Hines/oo/uSGS/OOI@USGS, 
Barbara W 

wainman/oo/uSGS/OOI@USGS, cransom@usgs.gov, vlabson@usgs.gov, 
"Rodriguez, Julie" 

<Julie_Rodriguez@ios.doi .gov> 
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Date: 
1989876921-58186-18017-167-85 

07/23/2010 12:38 PM 

subject: FYI: NOAA press release re newest Joint Analysis Group (JAG) report 
on subsurface oil 

Just an FYI: the JAG just released its second report (attached, and at 

http://www.noaanews.noaa.gov/stories2010/20100722_jag.html). 

summary: "The National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), the 

u.s. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the White House Office of 

science and Technology policy (OSTP) today released its second 

peer-reviewed, analytical summary report about subsurface oil monitoring in 

the Gulf of Mexico. The report contains preliminary data collected at 227 

sampling stations extending from one to 52 kilometers from the Deepwater 

Horizon/BP wellhead. Data shows movement of subsurface oil is consistent 

with ocean currents and that concentrations continue to be more diffuse as 

you move away from the source of the leak. This confirms the findings of 

the previous report." 

Note that I serve as a liaison with the JAG, but am not involved in 

development of these reports. Also note that the JAG is not affiliated 

with the FRTG. 

Mark 
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1989876921-58186-18017-167-85 

Mark sogge 

Deputy chair, NIC Flow Rate Technical Group 

chief of staff, USGS Western Region 

2255 Gemini Drive, Flagstaff, AZ 86001 

cell: 928-606-1286; FAX: 928-556-7266 

mark_sogge@usgs.govCsee attached file: NOAA release re JAG report on 

subsurface oil.pdf) 
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